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Looking Ahead - 2025/2026 School Year

Sept 2nd First Day back to School Grades 1-7

Sep 3rd Back to school regular class times Grades 1 - 7

Sep 4th Gradual Entry Starts for kindergarten - more info to follow

FOR INFORMATION ON THE COMING YEAR

IMPORTANT DATES 2024 - 2025

IMPORTANT DATES 2025-2026

CHARTWELL BELL TIMES

Chartwell Reminders

Community Connections - single link 

Have a look at what our community is offering students over the summer!

West Vancouver Community Events

PAC NEWS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS

West Vancouver District News

Grade 6 & 7 Chartwell Band Program 2025/2026: Registration Now Open!

Dear Parents of Grade 5 & 6 Students,

Registration is now open to join the Chartwell Band Program for the 2025/26 
School year by visiting 
https://westvancouverschools.ca/programs/elementary-band/ or  
CLICKING HERE. All students currently in Grade 5 and their families are 
encouraged to consider this special music opportunity.  Grade 6 families 
register at the same above link.  Students learn a symphonic instrument and 
perform at several concerts and special events through the year.  Band is an 
extra-curricular enrichment program and there is a fee.  The fee is $425.

For more information you can contact this years band teacher 
bdaudlin@wvschools.ca

Something here about same and new programs in the Fall?

Term Three of Extra Curricular Activities

Parent’s Guide to Digital Citizenship
As part of a new series on digital citizenship, we will be sharing best practices 
for parents/caregivers on popular social media platforms.

Check out the attached resource to learn how to help your child stay safe and 
informed online.

 Snapchat.

 TikTok

Roblox

Planning Ahead: Enrollment for 2025–2026

As you begin planning your summer holidays, please note that school will 
resume on Tuesday, September 2, 2025. We expect all students to attend on 
the first day of school (with the exception of Kindergarten students, who will 
follow a separate gradual entry schedule).

To confirm enrollment at Chartwell, all students must be present.

If your family is not planning to return to Chartwell next year, please notify Ms. 
Undseth as soon as possible by emailing aundseth@wvschools.ca Early 
notice helps us plan more effectively for the upcoming school year—ensuring 
that staffing, class placements, and resources are thoughtfully organized to 
best support our students.

Thank you for your cooperation. If you have any questions or need 
assistance, feel free to reach out. We look forward to another wonderful 
school year!

Dear Chartwell Families,

As we close out the school year, I want to extend my heartfelt thanks for the 
trust, support, and partnership you've shown throughout the year. Being part of 
the Chartwell family means working together to help our students feel safe, 
supported, and inspired to grow—and your involvement has made that 
possible.

This year, our students have shown what it means to be mindful, resilient, and 
kind. These values are at the heart of our school community, and we see them 
each day in the way students face challenges, care for one another, and take 
pride in their learning.

Wishing you a restful, joyful, and well-deserved summer break. We look 
forward to seeing everyone again in September!

A quick reminder: Chartwell enrolment is strong, and many families are eager 
to join our community. To secure your child’s place, it is essential that they 
attend on the first day of school in September.

With appreciation,
Sara Bell
Principal

Warmly,
Sara Bell
Principal

2025-2026 SCHOOL SUPPLIES

School Supplies - EASY ONLINE ORDERING

To make things easier for families, we have an online school supply ordering 
system. You can see the supply lists and order everything in one place. This is 
often cheaper and faster for families.

All the items on the list are required. But if you already have some of the 
optional items (in good condition), you can use those instead.

Supplies will be sent to the school with your child’s name. You do not need 
to send them to your home.

When you order, please choose the grade your child is going into next year.

📦 Order here: Chartwell School Supplies
 🔑 Password: 4516

Summer Camps

Top Drawer - Chartwell’s before and 
after school care is offering summer 
camps for students.  Please see the link 
for more information about program and 
start dates.

Top-Drawer-Daycare-Summer-Camp-2025.pdf

The West Vancouver Memorial Library Summer Reading Club is now open - 
REGISTER HERE!

West Van Memorial Library Easy Links 

Catalog for youth resources 

Ebooks and Audiobooks Access

Databases and Online Resources you can access with library card 

Kids Events Calendar 

IMPORTANT THIS WEEK:
● Returning to Chartwell
● Camp Permission forms and Deposits due for Grade 6’s
● A Parent’s guide to ROBLOX is HERE
● School Supplies Ordering - see link below
● Chartwell Important Dates Calendar 2025-2026 published HERE

Grade 6 Camp Information

Camp forms have been emailed and set home with the students.  Please 
return them and pay deposit which has been posted to your school cash 
online account. 

SUMMARY OF LEARNING – Final Report Card
The Summary of Learning is a written report that describes and 
summarizes student learning and growth across the year (not just 
learning that occurred in the Term Three). 

The Summary of Learning contains the same elements as the 
Learning Updates your child received at the end of Term One and 
Term Two (scale indicator, descriptive feedback, as well as 
self-reflection/goal setting). The descriptive feedback is reflective of 
the year and communicates strengths and areas for growth to 
prepare students for the next grade or course. 

FAREWELL TO OUR DEPARTING STAFF
As we wrap up another school year, I want to extend my appreciation to our entire team 
for the energy, commitment, and care you’ve brought to our students and school 
community. Your efforts make Chartwell a truly special place to learn and grow.

While most of our staff will be returning in September, we’ll be saying goodbye to a few 
valued team members. Parting ways is never easy—especially with educators who have 
made such a lasting impact. Each of these individuals is moving on to new and exciting 
chapters, both within and beyond our district, and although they will be missed, we wish 
them the very best in what lies ahead.

This June, we say farewell (or perhaps just “see you soon!”) to:
● Mr. Parslow – Vice Principal

● Ms. Maryam – Education Assistant

● Ms. Alice – Education Assistant

● Ms. Marlene – Education Assistant

● Mx. Garrison – Music

● Ms. Lesani – Physical Education

We are deeply grateful for the care, energy, and dedication they have each brought to 
Chartwell. They will be missed by students, staff, and families alike.

We are also pleased to welcome Ms. Lee as our new Vice Principal in September, along 
with other new team members who will be joining us. As staffing continues to be 
finalized over the summer, we’ll share more updates at the start of the new school year.

Wishing all our departing staff the very best in their next chapters—and to our entire 
community, a restful and joyful summer!

Students Returning to Chartwell 2024- 2025
Parents please be advised that all students must be back in school 
on September 2nd to secure their spot at Chartwell. We look 
forward to seeing all our Mindful, Resilient and Kind students back 
after a restful summer. 

If you know you will not be returning please contact the office or 
email Ms. Bell sbell@wvschools.ca.

HERE ARE LINKS TO HELP YOU

MYED PARENT PORTAL HELP

VIDEO VERSION HERE

DEVICE EXPECTATIONS 2024–2025

In January 2024, the Province announced new guidelines to support student 
safety and well-being by limiting personal digital device use in schools. This 
includes items such as cell phones, laptops, tablets, and smartwatches. These 
expectations remain in place for the 2025–2026 school year.

Most West Vancouver schools, including Chartwell, already have technology 
use guidelines. While personal devices can enhance learning when used 
intentionally, they can also distract from instruction, disrupt focus, and interfere 
with the classroom environment. We’ve seen great success this past year by 
limiting device use, and we will continue with these expectations moving 
forward.

In September:
Personal devices may only be used with direct permission from a teacher or 
administrator and must support student learning. Accommodations will be 
made for medical, health, or accessibility needs.

When this applies:

● Elementary Schools: Throughout the entire school day, including recess 
and before/after school

To support this at home, we ask families to refrain from calling or texting 
students during school hours. Students should not feel pressure to respond to 
messages during the day. Please help us maintain a focused and respectful 
learning environment. For any urgent matters, please contact the school office.

We appreciate your continued support as we uphold this important guideline for 
the benefit of all students.

Thank you and have a wonderful summer break - looking 
forward to seeing everyone in September.

Chartwell PAC
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